

phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 budget.director@budget.ks.gov

Jon Hummell, Interim Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 25, 2014

The Honorable Julia Lynn, Chairperson Senate Committee on Commerce Statehouse, Room 445-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Lynn:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 405 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 405 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 405 would allow municipalities to purchase products and services on the list certified by the Director of Purchases for qualified vendors. The bill would change the method for the selection of a chairperson for the State Use Law Committee as specified in SB 405. The bill also would delay the expiration of the State Use Law Committee from July 1, 2014, to July 1, 2019.

Estimated State Fiscal Effect				
	FY 2014	FY 2014	FY 2015	FY 2015
	SGF	All Funds	SGF	All Funds
Revenue				
Expenditure				\$1,925
FTE Pos.				

The Department of Administration indicates additional expenditures of \$1,925 would be needed from agency fee funds in FY 2015 for the cost of the State Use Law Committee's meetings, with the Committee required to meet quarterly. The League of Kansas Municipalities states it is not able to determine what, if any, fiscal effect enactment of SB 405 would have on Kansas cities. Any fiscal effect associated with SB 405 is not reflected in *The FY 2015 Governor's Budget Report*.

Sincerely,

Jon Hummell,

Interim Director of the Budget

cc: Larry Baer, League of Municipalities
Pam Fink, Department of Administration
Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties